Hawthorns Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group
Thursday 16th November 2017
1.30 - 2.30pm
Notes from meeting held as above.

1. Welcome to all members by the practice manager.
    Apologies: JF
    In attendance: Dr.T, HG (Practice Manager), NR NT, HU
2. Practice Priorities and Issues
2.1) 7 Day access for patients: The surgery now has patient access for 7 days a week. Monday -Friday it is open from 8.00am to 6.30pm. Saturdays and Sundays are covered by being in a local ‘hub’. This means that when The Hawthorns Medical practice is closed patients can access care from the other practices. This can be for urgent attention or if the appointment offered is not convenient at their own surgery. For less urgent matters it is possible to book an appointment here.

This does, of course, mean that there are longer hours to be worked for all the staff and for the doctor, practice nurse and other medical staff there is a pressure for one of them to be on site for serious health issues that arise. NR asked how long this meant the Doctor spending in the surgery and HG said that she felt that Dr. T was doing far too many hours.

On the positive side however patients liked the greater flexibility but still needed to acknowledge that it was not always necessary to see the Doctor in person.

One extra person had already been employed and staffing would be kept under review. The NHS seems,to the members of this group, to be trying to make local surgeries more like walk – in centres.

The full extent of the efficiency of this patient access will only be determined after a trial period.

The entire system is working in collaboration with the Sandwell Health Partnership Federation.
3.  iplato -Training: Staff  had been trained to use text messaging to contact patients and it seems to have been very favourably received by patients. All the feedback had been very positive.
4. Patient and Carers priorities and Issues.
1)Survey – uptake: This was still a struggle for the surgery mostly because there are so many different languages in use and low levels of literacy. The CQC seems to put great store by these results, even though data is often well out of date. The practice is doing everything it can to address this.
2) Flu uptake: This has been very successful this year due to reminders via phone. 573 adults and 100 children have been vaccinated to date.
3)National Screening: Again by using telephone reminders it is hoped that screening take-ups for breast, bowel and cervical are improving.
4) A drop-in session held by  ANP-J earlier in the year seems to have been appreciated by patients. She mainly dealt with questions of a minor nature, (i.e. how long should you wait to see the Doctor if you do not feel well/ use of non-prescribed painkillers/ repeat prescriptions/booking appointments/child immunisation), but if they are things that patients do not understand it gave them a chance to find out in a non-threatening environment. Much of the information patients needed was because they lack the confidence to make their own decisions. A further sessions will be arranged for the Spring.
5. CQC Inspection: A visit had been made at very short notice. The reason given was that there were issues from the last inspection that needed to be addressed. One of the main things focused on was that patient survey numbers were not good. In spite of the practice manager and the Doctor repeatedly pointing out that literacy levels were low for the patients and that language was a problem there was little understanding shown by the inspector who seemed only interested in data even though some of it was legitimately not yet available. (The practice has already tried to address this by asking the clinician who sees the patient to give them a survey form to fill in before they leave. But patients cannot be made to do it), This approach does not, in the view of the PPG, provide a true picture.

Further into the inspection it became apparent that there appears to have been a malicious phone call to the CQC and more worryingly to some of the patients. The number of calls suggests that there may have been access to patients phone numbers. HG discovered this just before the Inspector arrived when one or two patients turned up having received the message and were asking what was going on. An internal investigation is being held and it may yet become a police matter.
6. Any Other Business:
NR has agreed to act as a point of contact for the ‘Whistle blowing policy.
Dates for future meetings were agreed.

Thursday 8th February. Thursday 12th July. Thursday 15th November.

HG will email an update to the group in April.
